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	Nursery


	This week the children have started a new topic 'Traditional Tales'. They have been focusing on the story of 'Goldilocks and the Three Bears'. The children have listened to the story and are beginning to answer questions about what happened at the beginning, the middle and the end of the story. The children have also had the opportunity to make and taste porridge and paint a picture of one of the main characters in the story.

	Reception

	
	This week the children have been taking away.  They know to touch count to find the total, they can mark make and some children have written the number sentence. We have also been looking at how we would label different parts of a dinosaur. The children have been labelling wings, spikes, tail, etc., depending on which dinosaur they have been looking at. We finished the week off with an exciting dinosaur quiz, to see if the children could remember all of the dinosaur facts we have learnt during the past few weeks! Ask your children to tell you about the different dinosaurs and some facts about them. 
Please give your children the opportunity to practise getting changed over the weekend, so they are more confident when they are getting themselves changed for P.E. lessons. Please ensure ALL of the children’s uniform is labelled to prevent loss or it going home with the wrong child!

	Year 1

	1C
	This week in Literacy we have begun thinking about instructions. We decided to make a trap to catch a monster in the Outdoor Education area and then wrote our instructions. We needed to dig a hole, and then disguise it by covering it with twigs and leaves. Well done everyone for working together to make the trap! When we were writing our instructions we needed to remember to include time words, imperative verbs and numbers. Well done to Manahal, Habiba and Zohra for super instructions. In Numeracy this week we have been measuring the weight, length and capacity of different objects. We tried hard to estimate first and then measured to see how accurate we were. Well done everyone for super work!

	1N
	What an amazing week we have had! We found some instructions left by a monster who was going to mess up our classroom.  We made our own trap and wrote some brilliant instructions for how we could stop the scary monster. Well done 1N, we did it! In numeracy we have been learning about measurement of weight, length and capacity.

	1W
	What a busy week in 1W! We have been looking at measuring height, weight and volume in Maths. The children have enjoyed the investigations such as measuring the playground and finding out which containers hold the most water (Luckily Mr Wade had brought spare trousers that day!). In Literacy we found out that the monster from Not Now Bernard was planning to come to school and eat all of our work and our bags! We had to write instructions for the rest of the school, telling them how to trap him, and we made a trap in Outdoor Education. In Science, we have continued our work on materials and their suitability, and in IPC we have looked at some other inventors in more detail. Keep up the good work 1W

	Year 2

	2A
	Year 2 has been learning more about kings and queens of England and this week we have been learning about King Henry VIII. Also, in numeracy we have started our statistics topic and we are slowly getting the hang of it even though the questions are getting increasingly difficult. Letter writing in literacy is proving to be an exciting new topic and we are looking forward to writing a letter very soon. As always, everyone is trying their hardest to remember what's expected of them for the curriculum and great progress is being made by everyone! Keep it up year 2; I am proud of you all!

	2D
	In Literacy this week we have started a new unit on letter writing. We have been reading an excellent story called, 'The Queen's Knickers' which we have been using to support our writing. We have been also rehearsing different sentence types. In Numeracy we have been learning about statistics, looking at tally charts, pictograms and bar charts. We have also been asking and answering questions about the information. In our IPC lessons we have been learning about King Henry VIII.

	2M
	Well done children for another brilliant week. In Numeracy this week the children have been looking at data. The children have looked at tally charts, tables and pictograms - answering a range of questions well. Well done to Jessica for some super math work this week. The children have worked well in their grammar lessons identifying adverbs, adjectives, nouns and verbs well. Keep up the fantastic work!
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	Year 3

	3B
	This week in 3B the children have continued to work on their adventure stories based on The Wump World.The children have completed setting descriptions and have made a box clever plan. In numeracy the children have revisited the column method for addition and subtraction The children’s main focus has been regrouping of numbers when they cross the 10 barrier. In IPC the children have begun to identify rivers in the UK on a map. 

	3R
	This week in 3R we have begun our new topic of statistics in numeracy where we have been learning how to read and interpret charts and tables. In literacy we have finished off our adventure stories and they all look fantastic! IPC has been exciting as we have been exploring how rivers shape our landscape and in science we have been continuing to study the digestive system.

	3W
	In 3W this week we have started to look at persuasive writing. We are looking at key features of persuasive texts such as adverts, leaflets and letters. We are also really enjoying our new numeracy topic - data handling. We have been interpreting data from pictograms and bar charts. Auditions and rehearsals have also started for the production and I am delighted to see so many of my class will be in the show!

	Year 4

	4A
	In Numeracy this week, we have been looking at a range of worded problems that we have been solving using RUCSAC as well as creating lists for trial and error problems. The children have been focusing on underlining key words in the question to decide on the appropriate method and operation. This will help the children next week when creating their own letters in the role of Lady Macbeth's servant. 

	4C
	In 4C this week, we have been continuing to look at the text 'Macbeth', but have been focusing on the character of Lady Macbeth. The children will be writing an informal letter in the role of one of Lady Macbeth's servants, so we have been focusing on the types of language that will need to be included within this style of writing. In Numeracy, we have continued to look at problem solving and using RUCSAC to help us decide on the operation, method and calculation that a question is asking us to do. Also, we have looked at solving problems where we will need to create lists and use trial and error to answer them. In 4C, we have also been continuing to practise for our Roman and Celt assembly in a couple of weeks time!

	4M
	In 4M this week, we have started a new Literacy unit which will be in the form of an informal letter. The children have studied the different features of letters, both formal and informal and made notes on the appearance and personality of Lady Macbeth, in order to describe her in their letter. We have discussed using expanded noun phrases to describe the character in order to make our writing more interesting. 

	Year 5

	5B
	In 5B this week we have continued to explore the solar system by looking at the positions of the planets and the amount of time that each one takes to orbit the Sun. In Maths we have looked at constructing and interpreting the data contained within line graphs. While in literacy we have been planning diary entries from the differing perspectives of the various characters involved in the battle of Marathon.

	5C
	This week in Literacy we have been very busy looking at the features of diary entries to help us plan our own examples based on the battle of Marathon. In science, we have been looking at the positions and orbits of the planets within our solar system,while in Maths we have been practising interpreting data from line graphs. Keep up the good work! 

	5H
	Allow me to begin by saying a huge congratulation to those Year 5 children who were involved in the play leaders’ trip at the start of the week. Many of those involved in the event complemented the children on their exemplary conduct; as ever they represented Dorrington with pride and distinction. I have also been impressed by the amount of effort you have put into planning your Ancient Greek diary entries, I look forward to seeing your work progress over the coming weeks. You have also worked extremely hard to practise your ability to read and plot graphs in Maths. Keep up the good work everyone.

	Year 6

	6S
	This week in literacy, the children have written their letter from the perspective of a character in the World War Two novels. Children were challenged to include a variety of features including: sentence structures, formal language and links between paragraphs. In numeracy, it has been shape week. We have considered the properties of 2D shapes, and applied our shape knowledge to questions that involve coordinates, symmetry, reflection and translation.

	6T
	In 6T this week, the children have begun a new Literacy topic using their set novels. Each set will write a letter in role using a character from their book. They will focus on conveying emotions and the structure of their writing. During maths, the children have applied their arithmetic skills to solve a variety of problems involving money and fractions.

	6W
	This week, we have continued to use our class novels to write letters from the viewpoint of characters living during World War Two. We have also discussed what life was like during the Blitz and used our narrative skills to describe a scene set in wartime Britain. Children were able to take on the viewpoint of a child from this historical context and imagine what it would have been like to experience waking up during an air raid. 
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DORRINGTON ACADEMY


Head Teacher; Miss L Barratt


www.dorringtonprimary.co.uk 	Tel: 0121 464 5330 


Fax: 0121 464 7904





DORRINGTON NEWS: 22nd January 2016








Deputy Head Teacher


Mrs Suttle will be off periodically over the next 12 months due to personal reasons.  


We will have two acting deputy heads 


Mr J. Harrison and Miss S. Williamson
































ATTENDANCE & PUNCTUALITY


          This week the top classes for Attendance and Punctuality were as follows:
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KS1�
        2A�
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DORRINGTON DIARY -    Dates for your Diary


Monday, 8th February – Parents’ Evening 4pm – 7pm


Week commencing Monday 8th Feb – Friday 12th Feb – FUN & FIT WEEK





Friday, 12th February – SCHOOL CLOSES FOR HALF TERM





Monday, 22nd February – SCHOOL OPENS FOR ALL PUPILS


Monday, 29th February – WORLD BOOK WEEK


Friday, 4th March – WORLD BOOK DAY


Monday, 7th March – FILM CLUB


Thursday, 17th March – SPORTS RELIEF DAY


Thursday, 24th March – SCHOOL CLOSES FOR EASTER


Monday, 11th April – SCHOOL OPENS FOR ALL PUPILS








 






































YEAR GROUP NEWS








YEAR GROUP NEWS





Parking on roads around Dorrington


Please respect our neighbours and park responsibly when dropping and collecting your children. Please do not park on footpaths or block driveways, or park in DISABLED BAYS.


Thank you.


Nursery places


Was your child was born between 


1st September 2012 and 31 August 2013? 


Don’t forget to put your child’s name on the waiting list for Nursery starting September 2016.


Please contact the school office.





                     Extreme Weather/Snow


If the school has to close due to extreme weather e.g. snow, we will inform parents via text message as soon as possible. If you DO NOT receive a text – school will be open as normal.


Thank you.





Kids Club


February Half Term


Kids Club will be open for the half-term holidays from the 15th to the 19th February.  As usual there will be plenty of fun and games including trips for your children to enjoy.  If you would like a place please contact either Clare or Lucy on 07940 555 263 or collect a form from Kids club.  Closing date will be the 29th January 2016.



































DORRINGTON NEWS: 22nd January 2016





“Together we are stronger"








